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Waltham Conservation Commission

March 10, 2016
Meeting Minutes
Meeting called to order at 7:02 p.m.
Meeting attendees: Chairman Bill Doyle, Vice Chairman Philip Moser, Gerard Dufromont, Maureen Fowler, 
Tali Gill-Austern, Daniel Keleher

Absent: Brad Baker
Public Meeting (Continued from 2-25-2016)

Request for Certificate of Compliance:  DEP File # 316-257
Applicant:  Costco Wholesale Corporation

Project Location:  520 Winter Street
Motion made by Mrs. Fowler to continue to the next meeting, seconded by Mr. Gill-Austern.  Motion passed.
Public Meeting

Extension Request: DEP File # 316-552

Applicant: City of Waltham

Project Location:  Hardy Pond
Motion made by Mrs. Fowler to continue to the next meeting, seconded by Mr. Dufromont.  Motion passed.
Informal Discussion

· The Cat Connection
Motion made by Mrs. Fowler to table the discussion, seconded by Mr. Moser.  Motion passed.
Public Meeting 
Request for Determination of Applicability  
Applicant:  City of Waltham
Property Location: Fernald Campus: 21, 22, 23 & 24 Malone Park


Project Type:  Demolition of four existing wooden buildings, concrete slab, concrete frost walls and surrounding pavement.
John Cibien, Costello Dismantling, represented the applicant. 

Mr. Doyle noted that there are many buildings being torn down on the Fernald Campus and a few are within Conservation’s jurisdiction.  Mr. Cibien stated that his company’s obligation to the City is to demo the four wooden structures at Malone Park.  They will remove everything from above and below grade which includes the slab and frost walls.  They will also remove the pavement in the area which will be backfilled with top soil and seeded.  Prior to demo, they will install erosion controls.  Mr. Moser asked how close the buildings are to the wetlands (stream).  Mr. Cibien didn’t know the exact distance, but noted they are within the 200 ft. buffer.  Mr. Doyle noted that he already signed off on the demo permits required by the city for the buildings that are not within Conservation’s jurisdiction.  He stated that the work being done must not be a detriment, it must be an improvement.  He feels taking down buildings and planting grass is an improvement.  Mr. Gill-Austern is concerned with the potential pollution that happens during demolition.  Mr. Dufromont suggested scheduling a site visit to look at the type of buildings that are there.
A site visit has been scheduled for Thursday, March 17th at 8:00 a.m.

Mr. Doyle asked Mr. Cibien to provide a Scope of Work summary at the site visit.

Motion made by Mrs. Fowler to continue to the next meeting, seconded by Mr. Moser.  Motion passed.
Informal Discussion

· 509 Lexington Street
Orlando Medeiros, property owner, stated that he would like to install an 8’ x 10’ shed in the rear of the property, approximately 10 – 15 feet from the property.  It will be put up on blocks, with no disturbance to the ground.  It will be used to store lumber, a lawn mower and gardening tools.  He does not believe the property is in a flood zone: he recently purchased the property and his insurance company did not require him to pay flood insurance.  Mr. Keleher noted that the house may not be in a flood zone, however the backyard may be.  Mr. Dufromont stated that the shed should be put up on stilts so that the water can flow underneath it.  Mr. Doyle noted that one-third of the backyard is in the flood zone.  The Commission asked Mr. Medeiros to apply for a Request for Determination of Applicability.
Motion made by Mrs. Fowler to take a tabled item off the table, seconded by Mr. Gill-Austern.  Motion passed.

Informal Discussion

· The Cat Connection
Bill Forte, City of Waltham’s Building Inspector, wanted to discuss what would be required for additional parking at The Cat Connection.  There is a lease agreement with the city and The Cat Connection to allow for a cat shelter at the old library section on the Kennedy Middle School property.  The city’s minimum parking requirements would require two parking stalls: one handicap accessible stall with van space and one employee parking spot for an employee to staff the building.  The water is approximately 100 – 110 ft. away from the building.  He feels the impact on the area is small in nature and is asking if a Request for Determination of Applicability filing is sufficient.  Mr. Doyle asked if the area pitches down to the river.  Mr. Forte responded that it does, but they could build it up so that it comes out to the driveway.  It would be built up on a berm with a 45 degree slope with riprap on the side.  The parking area would have one drainage pit in the middle to satisfy the drainage requirements for the parking lot which would be over 150 sq. ft.  Mr. Doyle pointed out that if the School Committee requires additional parking spaces, then a Notice of Intent must be filed.  If the School Committee approves the project as-is, then Conservation will need the details.
Motion made by Mrs. Fowler to resume Commission business, seconded by Mr. Gill-Austern.  Motion passed.

Public Meeting 

Request for Certificate of Compliance:  DEP File # 316-678
Applicant:  Lex Holdings, Inc.

Project Location:  296 Lexington Street Lot 1A
Bob Bibbo, Bibbo Brothers & Associates, noted there are three changes in the plan. 1 – The grading was lowered to accommodate a privacy fence on the northerly side of the property; 2 - Two propane tanks were installed on the northerly side of the property; 3 - The driveway was reconfigured on the southerly side of the property.  The additional driveway adds only 26 +/- s.f. to the proposed impervious area which is still less than the original total impervious area.

Mr. Dufromont asked if the property next door raised their parking area by two feet.  Mr. Bibbo replied that no, they (296 Lexington Street) lowered their grade to pitch away from the house.  The water is running forward to the street, not back to the wetland.  A site visit was scheduled for Wednesday, March 16th at 5:00 p.m.
Motion made by Mr. Gill-Austern to continue to the next meeting, seconded by Mrs. Fowler.  Motion passed.
Commission Business

Motion made by Mr. Moser to approve the meeting minutes from 2-25-2016, seconded by Mr. Gill-Austern.
Motion passed.
Correspondence
· Annual report:  Mr. Doyle has the information to add to the report.

Motion made by Mrs. Fowler to table the remainder of the agenda until the next meeting, seconded by Mr. Keleher.  

Motion passed.

Motion made by Mrs. Fowler to adjourn, seconded by Mr. Gill-Austern.  Motion passed.
Meeting adjourned at 7:52 p.m.

Approved 3-31-2016


